


GRAVENEY with GOODNESTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of 
Ordinary meeting held at Graveney Village Hall, Sandbanks Lane, Graveney
on Monday 15th May 2023 at 7:30pm.

One member of the public in attendance
Present:  
Cllr Clare Boggia, Cllr Alan Stewart, Cllr Lesley Lound, Cllr Catherine Wilkinson, Cllrs Teresa Bowles, Cllr Mike Newman, Cllr Tom King, 

At the start of the meeting the Chairman Cllr Boggia collected all acceptance forms and election expenses forms  and agreed to take to them in person to the Swale Borough Council office

20. Apologies for Absence – Received from Councillor Alistair Gould and Cllr Rich Lehmann.  The clerk was unable to attend and agreed brief notes be taken by the Chairman.  

21. Election of Chair and declaration of acceptance of office – Cllr Boggia proposed by Cllr Newman be elected as Chairman of the council, this was seconded by Cllr Stewart.  There being no other nomination Cllr Newman was elected unanimously as Chair and took over the chair for the meeting

22. Election of Vice- Chair and declaration of acceptance of office Cllr Stewart was proposed by Cllr King and seconded by Cllr Lound, there being no other nominations Cllr Stewart was elected to Vice Chairman of the Council

23. Declarations of Interests.   Nil

24. To approve the minutes from the Annual and Ordinary Parish meeting held on 17 April 2023.
With the amendment of the spelling of the footpath wardens name, these were proposed as a true record by Cllr Stewart and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson and duly signed and dated by  Cllr Newman.

25. Cleve Hill Solar Park development update.   
Cllr Stewart read out a report on behalf of GREAT.  Key points were that they would be actively monitoring lorry movements i.e. max of 40 each way.  There is a meeting on 14th June with Kent Fire and Rescue to discuss the ongoing issues of safe battery storage, and noted a number of fires being reported due to lithium ion batteries.  It was already noted that as well as verges being pushed back significantly the state of the road at the top of Head Hill was poor.  It was reported that at the Traffic Management Group on 3rd May that the school had sent in a letter of support about the planning application for lorry park.  It was also noted that in an article in The Times newspaper that the Green party were continuing to express concern over  versatile /best land being used of solar park  and that there were literally thousands of applications in the planning system.  

26. Website
Cllr Boggia noted that she had updated the clerk with various aspects that needed updating and she was working on this and reminded councillors to send the clerk their brief details.  Cllr Newman agreed to work with the clerk to enhance the website and also work on generic emails

27. Matters Arising 
       Nil



28. Review of Policies
a – n. These 14 policies had previous been divided between the councillors for review.  With some minor changes such as clerks address, these were agreed.  For review again in 2024.
It was agreed to carry over the following (o and p) for review at a later meeting
o.  Confirmation of arrangements for insurance cover
p. Review of inventory of assets
q. Determining the time and place of Ordinary meetings of the full council up to and including the next annual meeting.  This was agreed as in standing orders, to be  every month, bar February and August at 7.30 at the Village Hall, Sandbanks, Lane, Graveney.  It was agreed to review the subscription to other bodies (eg KALC, ARCK) at the budget meeting in December in readiness to present at the January meeting for discussion then.
r.  Covered in n (Media and Social Policy)

29. [bookmark: _Hlk139904332]Climate Policy
Cllr Boggia had written to Laura Dyer at KALC to see if there was one, we could review and if there is a need for a small parish council to produce one.

30. Health and Wellbeing Policy
 Cllr Boggia had written to Laura Dyer at KALC to see if there was one, we could review and the requirements for a parish council to produce one    

31. Update from Community/Voice Group.  
Cllr Stewart reported that he had met with the group and discussed the various projects with them, looking at analysing and ranking potential projects and setting priorities.

32. Training
a.  Councillors Training – It was noted that sometimes the courses are fully booked by the time seen at parish council meetings – councillors urged to look at the KALC newsletters that the clerk sends out and get clerk to book asap.  It was noted that there is money in the budget for this and days are extremely helpful and informative.
b. Training Policy – agreed that the clerk should keep a record of all training for both herself and councillors.  Councillors should be undertaking some form of training, especially as now mostly on zoom.

33.Village Hall Update
The council appreciated it all the work put into various updates recently undertaken by voluntary individuals.

33. Crime Report/NHW Update.
Cllr Clare Boggia informed the Parish Council that figures were average and there had been one possession of a weapon in the Four Horse Shoes area and another crime listed as violence and sexual offence in Homestall Lane.  However this was rare and in general in comparison to other areas of Swale we have low crime.

34. Correspondence.
7 Items of correspondence.
Nil to report or act on

35. Finance
       a.  Financial Statement and bank reconciliation – this was approved and signed by the Chairman.
       b.  Payments:
       ii.  SSE Footway Lighting April (for info only – paid by D/D)
       ii.  Clerk Salary payment (for info only – paid by D/D
       iii.  Street Lights Invoice 13635 – 1 of 4 - £153.14   This was approved after being proposed by Cllr Stewart and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson.
iv. Graveney and Goodnestone Village Hall – Meeting hire fee of £261, proposed by Cllr Stewart and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson – all agreed.
v. Clare Boggia – Village Enhancements £199 (previously paid for from Graveney and Goodnestone Trust Fund).  Proposed by Cllr Stewart and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson
vi.  Cheque made out after proposed by Cllr Stewart and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson to Teresa Bowles for £170.36 as payment for the coronation celebration (previously agreed at a Parish Council meeting up to £200.

36. Planning.
      Nil
37. Graveney and Goodnestone Trust
Future meetings on 6th June, 5th September and 5th December.  Mr Roger Mitchell still chair of the grou

38. Reports Parish Councillors.
Cllr Mike Newman updated on progress of parking at Homestall lane and thank Cllr Lehman for his help.  After many months after reporting the asbestos rubbish dumped in Homestall lane has been removed
Cllr Teresa Bowles Reported that the rubbish at the top of Cleve Hill still there.  She reported that the vegetation was still on the railway bridge (CB reported as far as she knew the clerk had reported to British rial)
Cllr Catherine Wilkinson confirmed that the parish newsletter will have an electronic copy so that the clerk can add this to the website.  She expressed concern over the state of the road at top of head  Hill
Cllr Stewart reported that he had reported the overgrown verges on KCC portal 
Action  Clerk to write to British rail again

39. Reports for Borough and District Councillors (if present).
Nil
       
40. Footpath Warden – update.
The footpath warden, asked the Parish Council for consideration of a donation towards new equipment to help undertake his voluntary work in clearing the foot paths.  Cllrs noted he had been undertaking  this role for 6 years and therefore all in agreement that this put on the agenda for next month.

41. Any other business    
No other business.

42. Date of next meeting – Monday 12th June 2023.

43. Close of meeting.
Meeting was closed by Cllr Mike Newman at 9.45pm.





Signed:……………………………………………….Date……………………



